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   What a great meeting we had in 

January.   Many people attended and 

there were lots of ideas presented, 

plus good camaraderie and some im-

portant decisions were made.  Mary 

got lots of ideas for activities for our 

2013 calendar. 

  It was decided to sponsor a Zone 

Meet or a Can Am!  And, when 

asked who would help with the or-

ganizing and conduct of such a meet, 

almost everyone raised their 

hand.  Bill Schiffer agreed to talk to 

our Zone Coordinator (now James 

Bell we were told) and determine 

which event is available and 

when.  Helen Albrecht suggested 

that we need a group of 5 people to 

coordinate and plan such an 

event.  It has been several years since 

the Seattle Chapter has held such an 

event but we still have people in the 

chapter who have not only been in-

volved in these two events, but also 

the International meet that was held 

here. 

   Bill will let us know what James 

Bell says and then we can decide 

which event will work best for us 

and when it will be held.  I will need 

4 or 5 other people to work with me 

to make this happen.  The actual 

conduct of this meet will require 

many others to be involved but for 

lesser amounts of time.  I am excited 

and confident that we can put on a 

good show. 

   Mark Kaifer told me after the Jan-

uary meeting that he and Pat Knap-

pert are going to move forward with 

our original talking point of having 

an orphan car show in 2013.  I know 

Bill Schiffer (and others) would like 

to see this happen. 

   It was also decided at the January 

meeting to continue with the idea of 

having Western Washington chapters 

of the SDC join back together.  The 

proposal at this point was to share 

monthly newsletters between all the 

people in all of the chapters.  There-

by we will be aware of all Studebaker 

tours, meets and other activities in all 

of Western Washington.  Bill says he 

sends our newsletter to all other 

chapter editors and will now suggest 

that they forward (by e-mail) to all 

their members.  I have already re-

ceived one newsletter that was for-

warded by Bill.  I hope everyone else 

has received their copy as well. 

   Here we go on another great year 

with lots of Studebaker activi-

ties.  What a super group of people 

make up this club! 

   And, a quick reminder that your 

dues are due.  Thirteen dollars for e-

mail only newsletter and $25 for hard 

copy mailed.  Send the funds to Eric 

Larson, our treasurer.  His address is 

elsewhere in this publica-

tion.  Thanks for being involved in 

your club. 

God Bless ..Don Anderse  

 

 

Steering Column    

DUES ARE DUE ðCUT-OFF at THE APRIL PRESIDENT  



  SDC INTERNATIONALS  

July 1-6 2013  49th SDC International, Colorado Springs, Co. Pikes Peak Chapter Hosts  NEXT!!  
June 28-July 5, 2014 50th SDC International, Dover, Delaware, DelMarVa Chapter Hosts  
August 16-22, 2015         51st SDC International, Sheraton Heights (St. Louis), Mo. Gateway Chapter, Hosts.              
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FEBRUARY MEETING  

Valentines Day Bash at the XXX  

Where: The XXX in Issaquah 
When: Sunday February 10th, at 1 PM (come hungry) 
Special: Valentines Day òTwo for the Roadó Party  
Note: Couples; a Car Club= òTwo for the Roadó  
  A contest and Special prizes for couples who wish to celebrate the holiday  
  devoted (more or less) to LOVE, the Long Road of Romance (or whatever)  
  Plan early, plan often. but do plan on coming. Plan on bringing your main squeeze,
   (or even your wife/hubby (whatever applies).   
  Food for All ðFun for All (unfortunately, not free for all ðrun your own tab)  
  A Biz Meeting will be held -this yearõs calendar & activities for the club.  

     I want to thank everyone so 
much for a fantastic Meeting at 
Tommy's Cafe in Renton.  Everyone 
was so enthusiastic, and brimming 
with ideas.  It was really nice to see 
people fired-up again about our 
Club!!  
   This Restaurant in an old-timer, 
and still very popular, with the Ren-
ton Municipal Airport just a couple 
blocks away. The food was good, 
and the service was excellent. 
  Don Anderson  opened the meet-
ing with any new business to discuss.  
Helen Albrecht reminded us that no 
one has offered to host either the 
Can Am or the NW Overdrive this 
year.  She made a good point that it 
is our turn, and we should consider 
hosting one of these events in 2014.  

Helen has planned many Zone 
Meets in the past, and she told us 
that we need one year to plan the 

event, to really do it right.  She also 
pointed out that only five or so peo-
ple are all that is needed for the plan-
ning.  Any more than five makes it 
too difficult to accomplish anything.  
There will be plenty for others who 
want to help during the event.  Pat 
Knappert then replied that one of 
the Canadian Chapters has volun-
teered to have the Overdrive this 
year.  He also told us that Brian Cur-
tis is no longer the NW Zone Coor-
dinator, and that James Bell has tak-
en on this responsibility.  Our Won-
derful President asked for someone 
to volunteer to get in touch with 
James, and find out exactly which 
Zone Meets have been spoken for.  
Bill Schiffer volunteered to contact 
James, and will give a report at the 

February Meeting.   We then had a 
show of hands to see how many are 
willing to help with a Zone Meet, 
and approximately 80% of people 
are willing.  
  Alan Basile also reminded us what a 
great  event the Bells/Whatcom 
Mini Meet is.  He suggested we 
could tie one of the Zone Meets 
with that event.  Lots of people 
thought that was a very good idea, 
too.  I'm sure we will have many 
more discussions about this in the 
future. 
  Next on the agenda was ideas and 
wants for our meetings this year.   

       Everyone had something to say, 
and many good ideas were given.  
Lou Cote and Al Basile invited us all 
to come to the Greenwood Car          

SECRATARYõS SCRIBBLES 

Continued on page 5 



The Washington  
    February 2013 Page 3 

Two For the Road 

    Two articles about road trips to 

rescue Studebakers. The 1st, a Turning 

Wheels story of the Halgrens trip to 

bring their newly acquired ô35 Com-

mander home to Payson Arizona, 

from South Dakota. Then, in the mail,  

an article from Prez Andersen from 

Hemmings Classic Car about a road trip 

in a ô46 M-16 from Gypsum, Kansas 

to Mesa, Arizona via Denver.  

  After first wondering what it is about 

Arizona people that they need to raid 

the Midwest of available Studebakers, 

I found the story of their trips to have 

a parallel of trouble, grit and determi-

nation. Youôve read the Halgrenõs 1935 

Commander article Iõm sure, so here 

Iõll deal with the other, an M-16.  

    Both vehicles were bought more or 

less unseen, which speaks quite loudly 

of trust amongst Stude people.  

   Before heading for Kansas, new own-

er Scott Grainger had a drivers seat 

òpitó repaired and some cab glass re-

placed.  Then all the brakes had to be 

replaced. The rear axle bearings also 

needed replacement. the radiator core 

was shot, the  water pump likewise. All  

were fixed. Grainger had now owned 

his truck four months, spent lots of time 

in phone consulting, lots of money in 

repairs, and now he was going to Kan-

sas to actually see his M-16. He thought-

fully brought along a sack oõparts that 

included a carb repair kit, points, plugs, 

oil filter, and tools. Gypsum is a about 

15  miles from Salina, not exactly the 

boonies, but far ônuf to make running to 

town after stuff a bother.  

  Here the writer throws in a line;  

     òOn the way, he decided to stop off  

    at a  Studebaker Salvage Yard to  

    pick up a brake booster for the truck.ó    

  Now I donõt know about you, but my 

first thought was  - What Studebaker 

Salvage Yard? Where?  

  Grainger set up shop in the barn.  

 New points & plugs in the 226-inch six,  

and it still ran rough.  A look at the carb 

revealed it didnõt have a float! -put a 

float in & viola!  A fair running truck.. 

Now for a lube job. Oh-Oh, poked a 

finger through the muffler. Off to Salina 

for a fix. Finished near dark, and Oh-

Oh, the headlights òthrew less light than his 

last birthday cakeó but somehow got back 

to the barn for an all-nighter, an all-

dayer, and another late niter. A wiring 

harness, new tail lights and switch  and 

he now was back on schedule and had a 

truck ready for the road home.  

    Soon he was steaming  alongðthe 

result of a pump gasket, bad radiator 

cap, and clogged thermostat, which was 

soon fixed.  Back on the road west, a 45 

mph top speed and a bad gauge, meant 

a stop for gas every 100 miles. Still, he 

ran out near Limon Colorado, a few 

hundred miles 

short of a 

Thanksgiving 

dinner in Den-

ver. He made 

that, then the     

next to go on the 

fritz were gener-

ator brushes ð

found a shop 

and a quick fix. 

Back on the road 

with nothing else 

between him and 

home but a rela-

tively minor 

clogged fuel fil-

ter.  

    That was back in ô08. The truck has 

since been completely stripped to its 

chassis, and rebuilt to what you see. here 

- Absolutely beautiful  and another 

Stude saved for future generations.                           

Yr Hmbl Ed 

1946 M-16  Studebaker ðone of an estimated 878 built in 1945. M production 

runs 1941 and through March 1948. An estimated total of 3, 044  M-16õs  were 

produced. In that time frame, 45% of all M-series production were M-16õs ! 

Period correct  
semaphore turn 
signal -just 1 was  
required! 


